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National Association of Councillor’s
I attended the National Association of Councillors conference on 7th 8th & 9th April 2006, held at the Crown Hotel Scarborough.   The programme was titled ‘Delivering Services Through Partnerships and Opportunities for External Funding.’

The conference examined the way local authorities, public sector agencies, the private sector and the voluntary sector are encouraged to work together more effectively across boundaries to deliver better services.  Consideration was given to the proposals in the recent Government White Paper on Health, which proposes stronger links between Council’s and the NHS.

A range of speakers provided delegates with experiences and opinions, and enabled them to debate the issues and to share their own personal experiences.  

On Saturday 8th April the inaugural meeting of the English Region of the National Association of Councillors took place, and I am pleased to announce that I was elected as the new Chairman.

The Director of Finance, the Secretary and GAPPP (conference organisers), updated delegates on the previous years administration.  Peter Mole, the National Secretary, presented reports on ‘European Confederation of Local Elected Representatives’ and ‘Accredited Courses for Councillors’.  Additionally members debated what was considered reasonable time off work for Councillors to conduct their various roles within their authorities.

A full pack of literature from the conference and the inaugural meeting of the English Region has been placed in the Members Library for your information.

E-Government
On 5th & 6th April 2006 I attended the local E-Gov EXPO national event which was held in the ExCEL Centre, Docklands, London.  

This conference showcases the work undertaken by the ODPM and local

authorities in modernising services through e-government.  I was interested

to note that much of the work that Carlisle has undertaken in modernising

services, particularly customer services, mirrors what is being undertaken

by other authorities working in this area.  We are clearly moving in the

right direction but there is still much to be done.

After the opening Plenary session, I attended various workshop sessions which included:-

Transformational Government

Local/digital TV

Mobile working

Delivering services on-line

Take up campaign for Local E-Services     

Government Connect – Looking Forward    

Making web sites talk for people with visual disabilities

I took the opportunity to explore digital innovation which was presented by various Trade Stand holders including Digital Pen and Forms which would enable services like Benefits Advice, Environmental Officers and Development Control Officers to collect information which would be relayed back to the authority electronically.  I also viewed a range of hand held devices which could be used to make Members ward work easier and more reactive.

A full pack of literature, which includes a DVD on digital TV, from the conference, has been placed in the Members’ Library for your information.

WiFi-Enabling within the Carlisle District

The first meeting of prospective partners in the WiFi project was held on Wednesday 22nd March 2006 in Tullie House. The aim of this project is to facilitate mobile computing within Carlisle and provide a modern new service to the visitor, citizen and student population of Carlisle.  There was great interest and enthusiasm for the project and it will be well supported when it is ready for use this summer."

A series of potential location were debated and a location map with relevant information will be available in the new Members Resource Centre when it opens.  

Employers Organisation

I attended a briefing by the Employers Organisation, on the next round of pay review for Local Authorities, held at South Ribble District Council on 13th March 2006.

Preliminary preparation for the 2007 pay talks on whether a settlement should be 3 or 4 years or annually.  A longer period was favoured by authorities as it enabled continuity in budgeting.  The employees pension contribution was explored.  The Employers Organisation sought views on changes to Part 3 of the National Agreement of Pay & Conditions of Service (e.g. pay and grading, working arrangements, training and development etc.).

Customer Contact Centre            

The development and operation of the Customer Contact Centre has been severely disrupted and restricted over the past 15 months due to the floods I can advise that the Centre was re-established back into the care of the Civic Centre from 18 April.   This together with initiatives being progressed through ACE2 (Achieving Cumbrian Excellence - Stage 2) will enable further progress to be made.

Members Facilities

As the flood recovery works in the Civic Centre nears completion, spaces for elected Members on the Ground floor have been completed.   These facilities include the establishment of a Members Resource Centre and the creation of a Conservative Group Office and Liberal Democrat Group Office to be relocated from the 9th floor, being closer to the Civic Suite and meeting rooms.  It is hoped that these facilities will be furnished and ready to use for the municipal year.
Legal and Democratic

I am pleased to inform you that the Legal Section underwent its annual audit for Lexcel accreditation.  The section passed the audit with 12 areas of highlighted good practice.  Accordingly, it has retained its Lexcel accreditation from the Law Society.
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